FILED

Mr. Mark Gordon, Chairman Wyoming Environmental Quality Control 122 W. 25<sup>th</sup> St. Herschler Building, Room 1714 Chevenne, WY 82002

JAN 2 9 2007

Terri A. Lorenzon, Director Environmental Quality Council

Dear Mr. Gordon,

This letter is to state my opposition to the Citizen Petition for Rulemaking – Powder River Basin Resources Council et al – WQD Chapter 2.

I vigorously oppose this petition. The standards set forth in the petition are unreasonable, especially since the methane water is held to a higher standard then oil well, and coal mine discharge water. The Wyoming Attorney General's office has cautioned against this petition, and if CBM water is held to a stricter standard than other discharge water, the rule will be struck down as arbitrary and capricious.

Thank you for your consideration of my opinion in this matter. And remember no water, no gas, no revenue.

Sincerely,

Jess Gray, President

Jeff Gray, General Manager

Tisdale Creek Ranch Inc. 10277 S. Hwy 59 Gillette, WY 82718 307-682-2706